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Dear Seattle Heavenly Parent's Holy Community, Blessed Families, Brothers and Sisters, 

 

Greetings of Peace! I hope you are all doing well in this cold wintery weather. There is again a forecast of 

snow in some places. Please stay warm. 

 

Our ACLC prayer breakfast last Saturday, February 18 was a success. We had 24 attendees including 

eight pastors and ministers. We celebrated ACLC co-founders' Birthday and shared the Holy Marriage 

Blessing to everyone who were present. 

 

This Sunday, February 26, 2023, from 1:00 pm we will have a meeting on the theme "Let us make True 

Parents known and loved in every corner of Seattle and Washington State" I will share a short video from 

President Naokimi about the FFWPU national vision and mission for 2023. Then we will revisit our own 

vision and mission for Seattle Heavenly Parent's Holy Community and decide on keeping or revising it. 

 

The sale of Windermere property is progressing. Please continue with our 40 days prayer condition 

especially in the next 12 days as we await for words from our second buyer who wants to keep the 

property as is. 

 

Last February 23, Hamster Trust, the party that offered to buy Windermere Mansion contingent to 

demolition, accepted the counter offer that HSA-UWC Seattle submitted on the 22nd. HSA-UWC 

national board has 15 days (February 24 to March 10) to either approve or disapprove the agreement 

depending on whether we will get a better offer than it. 

 

The time that we are in is very crucial, and our united heart of prayer is very much needed. I want to make 

an appeal to all of you to trust that our leadership is working on God's behalf and based on that foundation 

of trust, allow God to freely guide the sale process for Seattle properties. With absolute faith, absolute 

love and absolute obedience to Heavenly Parent and True Parents and their representatives, let us move 

the providence in Seattle to a new level. 

 

God bless! 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Rosie Dijan Muyongo - Pastor 

 

Heavenly Parent's Holy Community in Seattle 

rdmuyongo.seattleHPHC@ gmail,com 


